
 

 

 

 

    

 *UPDATED* 
SUBCOMMITTEE HEARING NOTICE  

 

May 15, 2024 
 

TO: Members, Committee on Oversight and Accountability  
FROM: James Comer, Chairman  
SUBJECT: Subcommittee on National Security, the Border, and Foreign Affairs classified 
hearing titled “Intruder Alert: Assessing the CCP’s Ongoing Infiltration of U.S. Military 
Installations” 

___________________________________________________________________________  

 
 On Thursday, May 16, 2024, at 9:00 a.m. ET, the Subcommittee on National Security, 
the Border, and Foreign Affairs will hold a classified hearing titled “Intruder Alert: Assessing the 
CCP’s Ongoing Infiltration of U.S. Military Installations.” The hearing will convene in HVC-
301, the Capitol.   
 

*This hearing will now convene in room 2247 Rayburn House Office Building. A motion to 
go into a classified executive session is to be expected. When the Committee enters into a 

classified executive session, there will be a brief recess for Members and staff with TS clearance 
to move to a secured room in HVC-301 for the session.  

 
If any Members would like to submit documents, exhibits, or other materials into the 

hearing record, they may submit them through the Committee’s electronic repository at 
GOP.Oversight.Clerks@mail.house.gov.  Members are encouraged to submit such materials at 
least 24 hours prior to the hearing so they may be circulated to all Members prior to the hearing. 
Submitting such materials after this period, or during the hearing, may delay both their 
distribution to other Members and their approval for entering into the record.  

 
If you have any questions, please contact Committee staff at (202) 225-5074 or Mallory 

Cogar at Mallory.Cogar@mail.house.gov. 
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